2021 EASTER FESTIVAL OF

FLOWERS

ALLELUIA!




In loving memory of...

Joan & Ted Ault, from Watson and William Morris.

Verna & Fred Aziz, from Marjorie Howat.

Our grandparents, Arnold & Olga Bachner, from Eve and Joanna Nash.

John & Florence Barnes, from Dina MacPhail Barnes.

My dear husband, Richard Henry Bates, from Isabel Bates.

Marg & Gib Bauman, from Marsha Baillie.

Jean & Lorne Betts, from Marni Whitaker & Richard Wozenilek.

Dorothy Jean & Leslie John Blackstone, from Stephanie & Jean-Marc Charron.

Dorothy Jean & Leslie John Blackstone, from Christian Charron, Megan Graham,
Isaac W. Graham-Charron, and Jacob A. Graham-Charron.

Jae Blue, from her family.

Ron Bridgeman, from Janice Boneham.
Valerie Brook, from Marjorie Howat.

Allan & Dorothy Brown, from Robert Brown.
Vera Carlyle, from Carole Hart.

Mary, Jean & Tom Chambers, from Heather Chambers, David, Marion, Cameron,
and Todd Dempster, Tara, Rob, Lily and Hayden Rutledge.

Léo & Thérese Charron, from Stephanie & Jean-Marc Charron.

Léo & Thérese Charron, from Christian Charron, Megan Graham, Isaac W. Graham-
Charron, and Jacob A. Graham-Charron.

Beryl Charles, from Watson and William Morris.

My husband, Gordon Cheesbrough, from Kim Cheesbrough.
Cathy Craig, from Jim & Jane Craig.

Peter & Trudy de Vries, from Caroline de Vries.

Our parents and our families, from John & Margaret Deeks.

Josephine & Tom Dempster, from David, Marion, Cameron, and Todd Dempster,
Tara, Rob, Lily and Hayden Rutledge.

Addison Dickson, from the Dickson family.
Kathleen Dickson, from the Dickson family.

Larry & Betty Douglas, from David and Barbara Temple.



In loving memory of...

Our parents Vera & Merton Durant, and Marion & Vivian Earl, from Ross & Marilyn
Durant.

Our wonderful aunts, from the Easto family.

Julie & Frank Felkai and Granny, from Maggie Felkai.
Jim & Ruth Easto, from their children.

Marion Ferris & Frank Baillie, from Marsha Baillie.
Hadden & Lenore Gillespie, from their family.

Hugh Gillespie, from his family.

Bryan Graham, from Mary Graham.

Robert Graham, from Stephanie & Jean-Marc Charron.

Robert Graham, from Christian Charron, Megan Graham, Isaac W. Graham-Charron,
and Jacob A. Graham-Charron.

Susan Graham, from Marsha Baillie.

Harold Green, from the Grogan, Taylor, and Green families.
Ronda Green, from the Grogan, Taylor, and Green families.
Our parents, from Jim & Elizabeth Greenshields.

Dallas Grogan, from the Grogan, Taylor, and Green families.
Thelma & Sydney Grogan, from the Grogan, Taylor, and Green families.
Marion & George Guy, from David & Barbara Temple.

Hilda & Albert Harris, from Marsha Baillie.

Bronwyn Allen Hill, from Lorraine Diaz.

James Hill, from Lorraine Diaz.

Ross Howat, from Marjorie Howat.

Frances Huff, from Martin Tomlinson.

My husband, Harry Humphries, from Ruby Humphries.
Gordon & Rachel Jacobs, from Sue Musselman.

Margaret & Sidney Kearns, From Gary Ursell & Helen Kearns.
Peggy & Shirley Kingsmill, from Marjorie Howat.

Peter Kottick, from Alison Kottick.



In loving memory of...

Our mother, Ruth Lacey, from Grace Goulding.

Clara Lane & Emma Lane, from Margaret Miller.

Jean Langdon, from Watson and William Morris.

My dear parents, John Edmund & Dorothy Magnan Leatch, from Joanne Leatch.
Grandma and Grandad Libby, from the Libby family.

Ruth & Albert Loudon, from the Grogan, Taylor, and Green families.
Bob Loudon, from the Grogan, Taylor, and Green families.

William & Edith MacPhail, from Dina MacPhail Barnes.

Earl & Edna McColl, from Lynda, Peter, John, and Jessica.

Mary Miller, from Chris Miller.

My husband, Ernie Mills, from Mary Elin Mills.

Mossy, Mom, Dad, and Frank, from Kay Mitsui.

Ruth Joanne Morris, from Watson and William Morris.

Isobel Ryley Mulligan, from Ann Prendergast.

P. Wayne Musselman, from Sue Musselman.

Philip & Violet Musselman, from Sue Musselman.

Our grandparents, Simon & Johanna Nasch, from Eve and Joanna Nash.
Our parents, Frank & Valerie Nash, from Eve and Joanna Nash.

My mother, Veronica Nicholl, from Kim Cheesbrough.

My father, Norman Nicholl, from Kim Cheesbrough.

My brother, Brian Nicholl, from Kim Cheesbrough.

Our dear parents and grandmother, Jessie & Bill Nugent and Agnes MacBean
Cumming, from Mary Elizabeth Nugent.

David & Kay Ouchterlony, from Jim & Jane Craig.

Our parents, Nelly & Pieter Pel and Nancy & Bertram Pinnington, and baby Robert
Taylor, from Astrid & Chris Pinnington and family.

Joanne & David Philpott, from Laurens, Willa, Alex and Bay Gerlings.
Mary Ellen Prendergast, from Ann Prendergast.

Granny and Grandpa Quine, from the Libby family.

My husband, Cedric Ritchie, from Barbara Ritchie and family.



In loving memory of...

Our father and grandfather, Frank Robinson, from Susan and Rod and the Malcolm
family.

John & Patricia Rolland, from Mary and Michael Rolland.

A.J. Fred & Josephine Salloum, from Peter, Lynda, John, and Jessica, Ellie, and
Mark.

My husband, Dr. Ralph Shaw and my parents, Jack and Mary Morgan, from June
Shaw.

My mother-in-law, Marjorie Sharpe, from Kim Cheesbrough.

Our parents, Norman & Elsie Shilling and brother, Gregory, from Isabel Bates and
family.

Our beloved “nanny” Lydia Spies, from Eve & Joanna Nash.

Willem & Adriaantje Stad, from Dina MacPhail Barnes.

My parents, George & Dorothy Stafford, from Charles Stafford.

A beloved brother, David Goldwin Stewart, Q.C., from Kathryn Stewart Preston.
The Rev. James & Muriel Stirling, from the Rev. Andrew & Marial Stirling.
Dorothy & Douglas Taylor, from Barbara Taylor.

Donald Peter Temple, from David and Barbara Temple.

Geoffrey Ursell, from Gary Ursell & Helen Kearns.

Irene & Barry Ursell, from Gary Ursell & Helen Kearns.

Maria, Mom & Dad & Aurel Venczel, from Maggie Felkai.

Dr. & Mrs. George Watson, from Peter Watson.

Sydney Earle Watt, from the Rev. Andrew & Marial Stirling.

Rev. Dr. J. Robert & Verna Watt, from the Watt-Watson family.

Robert & Frances Weston, from Robert Weston.

Kathleen & Cy Whitaker, from Marni Whitaker & Richard Wozenilek.

Sue & Phil Worsley, from Pam Huycke.

Fran & Ross Wozenilek, from Richard Wozenilek & Marni Whitaker.



In Honour of ...

Our incredible mother Leanne Herbert, from Isabelle Siciliano.

Katherine Salloum, mother, wife, sister, and daughter. With all our love from Ellie,
Mark, John, Jessica, Lynda and Peter.

Ellie & Mark Ambler for all their strength and courage. With all our love from the
Salloums.

With ...

Gratitude to my dear friend, Dr. Jean Hunnisett, from Isabel Bates.

Gratitude to our children and grandchildren, from Marni Whitaker & Richard
Wozenilek.

Gratitude to our wonderful congregation, from Jean Hunnisett.
Gratitude to my sister, Sandra Domine, from Patricia Domine.
Gratitude to my sister, Joanne Domine, from Patricia Domine.
Constant memories of Katherine Salloum, from the Malcolm family.

Tremendous gratitude and thanks to J. Alexander Langford (deceased) and Marion
Langford, for the wonderful example they set for all of us of selfless lives well lived,
from Mary & Michael Rolland, Sarah Langford, Anne & Peter Dotiskas, John & Eva
Langford, and Jane Langford & Blair Freeman.

Gratitude to TEMC friends, from Sally Beattie.

Gratitude to Andrew and Marial Stirling and the entire staff and volunteers for their
dedication and leadership, from David and Pamela Libby.

Gratitude to my family in these challenging months, from Barbara Rose.

With immense appreciation and gratitude for Dr. Andrew Stirling and the other
TEMC ministers, staff, musicians, and volunteers who have given us uplifting
sermons, hymn sings, and as many traditions as possible during this exceptional
year, from Catharine Ross.

Sincere gratitude to Reverend Lori for all she does for us, from Sharon Zillmer.

Gratitude to all our frontline workers throughout COVID-19, from John & Margaret
Deeks.

Gratitude for our ministers, choir, and radio broadcast, which kept us connected to
the service at TEMC, from John & Yvonne Trapman.

Gratitude for the excellent ministry of Rev. Dr. Andrew Stirling, Rev. Dr. Jean
Hunnisett, Rev.Lori Diaz, and Rev. Chris Miller, from Barbara Ritchie.

Gratitude to Stephen Boda and Elaine Choi for providing beautiful music, from
Barbara Ritchie.

Gratitude to my daughter Heather, who has done all the shopping and errands so
that | could stay safe, from Barbara Ritchie.
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Thank you ...

To all those involved at various levels to fight the Coronavirus and keep us safe,
from John & Yvonne Trapman.

To our wonderful children, who kept us going through a very difficult time, from
John & Yvonne Trapman.

Flowers Were Donated by...

Drs. Alan & Elizabeth Ann Brown, Christ is Risen indeed.

The standard of flowers in the Sanctuary is a donation from the Sanctuary Guild.






